
Clark County Department of Public Works (CCPW) is reaching out to inform you of 

upcoming construction activity on Sloan Lane. 

The primary project location is on Sloan Lane from Vegas Valley Drive to Ruby Creek Drive with 
additional work occurring at the intersection of Sahara Avenue and Sloan Lane. This project will 
extend Sloan Lane with a paved road and bridge going over the Las Vegas Wash to connect Ruby 
Creek Drive to Vegas Valley Drive. The work will consist of improvements including asphalt 
pavement, median, sidewalk, curb and gutter, channel, storm drain, streetlights, traffic signal, 
landscaping, utility adjustments pavement marking, and signage.

Please drive safely in the work zone 

areas and be advised of the following: 

▪ Some lanes will be restricted,
reduced, or closed at various times
for the duration of the project.

▪ Message boards will be placed in
advance to provide a two-week
notice for traffic control changes.

▪ Local traffic is encouraged to use
alternate routes whenever possible.

▪ Additional notices will be distributed
to your specific address 72 hours
prior to construction activity impacts
near residents or business.

▪ The contractor will ensure that
driveway access within traffic control
setups will be maintained. The
contractor will coordinate with
properties whose driveways will be
directly affected.

Scan QR code for detailed project information 

For any general questions or concerns, please contact Clark County Public Works at 

(702) 455-6000, via email to InTheWorks@clarkcountynv.gov, or submit a

request through the FixIt Clark County app.

The cost and schedule data shown here are the County’s current best estimates and are subject to change. 

NOTICE OF ROAD CONSTRUCTION 
Sloan Lane Improvements - Vegas Valley Drive to Ruby Creek Drive 

Project Facts 

Contractor: Las Vegas Paving Corporation 

Bid#: 607280-24 

Construction Start: September 8, 2025 

Estimated Completion Date: Fall 2026 

Construction Hours:  

Sloan Lane 7am-5pm, Monday-Friday 

Sahara Avenue 9am-3pm, Monday-Friday 

CCPW Construction Management Division: 

(702) 455-4107

CCPW Supervising CMI: 

Arlene Gloriani (702) 455-6090 

CCPW Senior CMI: 

Britt Brown (702) 249-7137 
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